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1977
Opened as Greensboro Hospital, 
the city’s first for-profit hospital, 
a controversial concept at the 
time. It had 100 beds and was 
operated by Humana. CBS News 
correspondent Charles Kuralt 
was the keynote speaker at the 
dedication. 

1982
Additional 30 beds approved. It was renamed Humana 
Hospital-Greensboro. Relations soured with the medical 
community after Humana opened MedFirst clinics, o�ering 
extended o�ce hours and treatment of patients with minor 
emergencies and without appointments. Some physicians 
resigned from the hospital’s board in protest, and Humana lost 
significant occupancy as some doctors did not refer patients to 
Humana after this point. At one point, occupancy was so low 
that the hospital temporarily closed the upper floor.

1985
Humana opened a 
43-bed unit aimed at 
women’s health 
problems – minus 
obstetrics.

1988
Moses H. Cone Memorial 
Hospital (later part of Cone 
Health) purchased the facility 
and reinstated the Greensboro 
Hospital name.

1990
After much renovation, 
the facility became the 
Women’s Hospital of 
Greensboro, still under 
Cone ownership. It is 
the first free-standing 
hospital dedicated 
solely to women and 
newborns in the state.

Sources: “History of Hospitals in Greensboro, North Carolina: Including Sanitariums, Infirmaries, and Institutes” by Dr. Robert L. Phillips; Cone Health; D.H. Gri�n Wrecking Co.

Women’s Hospital closes and 
Cone Health opens the new 
Women’s and Children’s 
Center at Moses Cone 
Hospital. 

February 2020

Cone Health reopens the 
Women’s Hospital as its 
Green Valley campus and 
dedicates it solely to treat 
COVID-19 patients. It 
closed for good in March 
2021, as the need for it 
waned. 

April 2020

Cone Health gives up
the building and grounds
in a real estate swap with 
Greensboro-based
Deep River Partners.

September 2021

Demolition of the facility 
begins. It is expected to 
continue until near the 
end of March.

January 2022

Women’s Hospital timeline


